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Secretary General, Antonio Guterres 

Under Secretary General, Vladimir Voronkov 

Distinguished delegates, participants and representatives of Victims Associations,  

Ladies and gentlemen 

It is a great honour to participate in the International Day of Remembrance and Tribute 
to the Victims of Terrorism. This is the Fourth time that we hold this commemoration, 
which is the most visible outcome of the Resolution at this regard presented by our 
Afghan friends in 2017.  

It is specially relevant -looking at what is happening in Afghanistan in the last days-, to 
maintain and even increase the demand of the international community to respect and 
enhance the role played by the Victims of Terrorism and, in a broader way, the critical 
importance of the respect of Human Rights in any circumstance, by any actor. 

These four years have shown the consolidation of the Victims of Terrorism as one of the 
most important features in our Counter Terrorism effort. 

There are many reasons that underline the importance  of the Victims of Terrorism, but 
let me focus on two of them: 

- On one hand, it is one of the most relevant examples of the importance 
of the protection of human rights while combating terrorism. We have to 
continue our efforts to provide the victims with all the support they need, both 
restoring the material conditions for the exercise of their rights as citizens in their 



 

 

terrible circumstances, and also giving them the



 

 

Also next year, we intend to host the Regional Conference on Human Rights and Civil 
Society Organizations in the Spanish city of Málaga, that had to be postponed last


